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Minutes of Annual General Meeting
12th September 2022

Welcome
Karen Fairfax-Cholmeley, Chair, welcomed everyone to the AGM

Apologies for absence
Garth Hewitt, Miranda Pinch

Minutes of the last AGM 
Charlotte shared the minutes of the last AGM on the screen. Everyone agreed they were a true record of the meeting last year and will be signed by Karen. 

Omar Haramy, Director of Sabeel Jerusalem spoke to us via zoom.

Advocacy Annual Report 
Charlotte Marshall shared the Advocacy report on screen. Charlotte confirmed it will be on the website when signed off by the board of trustees. 

Key Points 

· the first Church of England Diocesan Synod Motion on Palestine for many years successfully pass through Synod, and onto the list to be debated at General Synod in the current quinquennium.  The Carlisle Diocese voted in favour (none opposed) for a 3-part motion on Palestine proposed by the Solway Deanery, led by a member of our group. When the times comes, this will be the first time since 2014 that the question of Palestine has been raised in General Synod. Our thanks to Valerie Hallard for her hard work on this.
· joint event on Palestine with Christian Aid and Sabeel Jerusalem to raise awareness about the Synod motion
· we have continued to engage with the EIAG[footnoteRef:1] and the National Investing Bodies of the Church of England regularly, meeting with representatives to ask and challenge them on how the new Human Rights policy is being practically applied to their investment portfolio with regard to Israel/Palestine.  [1:  Ethical Investment Advisory Group] 

· The group has also made links with Anglican churches in South Africa this year, and we sought to support their resolution on Palestine at both the Lambeth Conference and the World Council of Churches Assembly.
· Our Methodist group continued to push Palestine at the National Methodist Conference, organising a fringe event on Palestine and submitting 3 new memorials[footnoteRef:2].  Two of these were accepted outright, one was raised at conference with some minor changes to the language and focus, and then approved. [2:  M3, M8 and M9 in the following document: conf-22-memorials-to-the-conference.pdf (methodist.org.uk)] 

. 
· The Methodist group organized a Lent series on zoom based on Cry for Hope
· The Methodist group also continue to engage directly with JACEI[footnoteRef:3] and the Central Finance Board and have focussed on HSBC this year. [3:  Joint Advisory Committee on the Ethics of Investment] 

· The United Reformed Church group have focussed their time on assisting and pushing forward the implementation of the 10 resolutions passed by the URC on Palestine at the 2021 General Assembly.
· Investing in Peace campaign exnded to include a group working within the Church of Scotland
· Engaged with BNC Europe group, AXA campaign, Save our Bank, lobbying against the BDS bill
· Worked closely with Kairos Palestine and Sabeel Jerusalem through Kumi Now and initiatives through Global Kairos for Justice.
· New partnerships focusing on the under 35s –Unreached Network, setting up a Young Advocates Forum, developing prayer and action cards.

WCC General Assembly

David Haslam attended the GA in Karlsruhe. Palestine issues were raised and he felt that it had been possible to put the challenge of Israeli apartheid on the global church table.

Chair’s report 

Karen read her annual report explaining the changes in staffing structure and confirming Charlotte Marshall in her role as director. She thanked members for their continuing support and board for their support and hard work. A particular thank you was given to Brian Brown and Warren Bardsley for organising an inspirational theology residential at St Deniol’s College, Flintshire. After long discussions and excellent presentations from home and international speakers, the group produced the Gladstone statement calling on churches to take action for Palestine. This is on our website and has gained international traction. 

Karen noted the sad passing of Patrick Darnes, a great supporter of SKUK for many years.  She also said how much Brian Brown will be missed as he is stepping down from leading the theology group and we extend a big thank you to him. 
A new initiative for 2022 was the series of Lent talks which went out on zoom. Participation and feedback were extremely good. Huge thanks for this go to the team who put the talks together, wrote resources and organised the speakers, particularly John Howard and David Haslam.  


Priorities for 2023

Karen outlined the priorities for 2023 identified by the staff and board.

1. Continue to mobilise the UK Churches to campaign for Palestinian rights through:
a. The Investing for Peace campaign
b. Cry for Hope and the new dossier on Apartheid
c. Challenging Christian Zionism and other racist theologies
d. Any other initiatives coming from our Palestinian partners including Global Kairos for Justice
e. The global BDS movement campaigns. 

2. Continue to build up a generation of new advocates in Churches in the under 35 age group:
a. Increase participation and action in the Young Advocates Forum
b. Increase participation and action in the monthly prayer group.
c. Increase our reach and presence on our social media channels.
d. Establish a connection to Christ at the Checkpoint for young evangelicals.

3. Continue to educate and inform the Churches about Palestine, including:
a. Running events and series that bring Palestinian voices directly to people (with a specific focus on the Christian voices from Palestine)
b. Resourcing Churches with materials from Palestinian partners and from our own organization and its networks. 
c. Highlighting Israeli Apartheid and resourcing churches on this.
d. Increasing understanding of Palestinian culture and heritage through events and social media.
e. Supporting and equipping regional groups and networks to continue their awareness raising work and campaigning.
f. Working in close partnership with the Sabeel-Kairos theology group to promote theological debate on Israel/Palestine in the Church.

4.  Continue to work in coalition and partnership with like-minded organisations, including:
a. Retaining excellent relationships with Sabeel Jerusalem and Kairos Palestine and look to increase support and solidarity with both.
b. Supporting joint initiatives such as statements, letters and meetings with government through the Palestine Platform.
c. Participating in strategic campaigns from the BNC and BDS Europe group including the AXA campaign.
d. Participating in other campaign initiatives of strategic importance such as the Right to Boycott coalition.
e. Build bilateral relationships with other partners/organisations where needed/relevant.

5. Respond to emergencies and crises in Palestine:
a. Allow space and time to highlight situations of specific concern, such as demolitions, forcible transfer, attacks on the Christian community, new laws and policies which embed apartheid further, wars on Gaza, political crises etc.
b. During these times increase our communication with members, supporters and the Churches to highlight the on-going cycle of violence and diminishing opportunity for peace with justice.

6. Continue to ensure the sustainability of Sabeel-Kairos UK:
a. Continue to encourage members to contribute £10/month.
b. Launch specific appeals for funding where relevant.
c. Raise more money for partners, including specific appeals to support their work.
d. Initiative a small charge for attending online series/events rather than relying on donations afterwards.  




Annual Accounts 

Peter thanked the board members, advocacy and admin for their support with the accounts throughout the year.

Charlotte showed the income and expenditure for 2019 & 2020 on the screen. With regards to income Peter explained 2020 is similar to 2019 with donations and subscriptions. A good amount has also been received from appeals. 

Currently less has been spent in 2020 than 2019 even though more has been achieved in 2020. This relates to the pandemic and the fact we haven’t had a spokesperson for the conference in person, lack of travel expenses for the advocacy workers, and for 4 months of the year we were only funding one advocacy worker.

Several questions were then posed by members. Susan Murphy asked why not as much has been sent to Sabeel Jerusalem. Peter explained that most of the money was sent at the beginning of 2021 so will not show on these figures. John Logan asked about an agreement that was made previously where we sent a regular % to Sabeel Jerusalem. Peter explained that this was agreed before his time. Charlotte then explained that at the minute we are not financially in a position to send over regular money. We fundraised for Sabeel and Kairos last year at our events, splitting donations evenly between them. Members can also donate to each organization if they wish. We would like to get to a financial position where we can regularly send donations to our partners, but this means raising more money. Mark mentioned that when he was Chair of the Board, he spoke to Sabeel Jerusalem in detail about this and they stated that they were reasonably well funded and wanted us to spend our funds raising awareness over here in the UK. If there was extra, it would be sent to Palestine.  

Debtors have slightly increased because some people are still paying membership and donations through AMOS – Peter is trying to sort this and thanked everyone for their patience. 

We have now appointed Nick Westbury of Nick Westbury & Co Ltd as our independent examiner. He is the accountant for Karen’s church.

Board Members

Garth Hewitt resigned from the board due to workload and Karen thanked him very much for his time and support.

AOB 

None
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